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An Active Learning Trust Academy 

Isle of Ely Primary School
Learning, Growing, Achieving Together

LOCAL GOVERNING BODY MINUTES OF MEETING

Tuesday 19th October 2021, held remotely on Microsoft Teams
	Present:




Gemma Tuck (Chair)
Matt Rooke

Stephanie Peachey
Allan Sanderson

Mary Sweeney

Mandy Marsh

Bryony Surtees (Head Teacher)
Liz Wright (Clerk)
David Hilton (ALT)

	Apologies:
Richard Whymark

David Monk


	


	Item
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1.0
1.1
	Apologies for absence
The apologies above were accepted.  Gemma welcomed everyone to the first meeting as the new Chair.
	 

	2.0

2.1
	Pecuniary and other interests 

There were none for this meeting.  Liz will send out annual declarations to all governors.
	LW

	3.0

3.1
	Chair’s actions  
There have been none since the last meeting;

	

	4.0
4.1
	Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 13th July 2021
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.  
	

	4.2
	Matters arising;

There were no matters arising.
	

	5.0
	David Hilton, ALT – Effective governance
	

	5.1
	David outlined the role of governance within a multi academy trust.  He explained that for effective governance, local governors need to provide challenge and support.  Good governance is about challenging the information provided to ensure what is happening correlates.  The core themes running through all governance also includes safeguarding and health & safety.
	

	5.2
	David outlined the Trust structure, and the role of the Trust board is to hold the Trust to account.  
	

	5.2
	The role of local governing body governors is a grass roots one; stakeholders within the community.
	

	5.3
	Governance is strategic, not operational, and their role is to hold the school to account.
	

	5.4
	Governors should ask challenging questions of the information provided to them; questions should yield information which is useful, rather than just interesting to know.  Governors should know what the school priorities are, what is the school doing, and are they secure in progress being made.
	

	5.5
	The role of the governors is not to question; decisions made by SLT, or differing opinions.  Governors should not be micro managers, questions should be about impact.
	

	5.6
	Gemma thanks David for his time, and found it extremely useful, and hoped others did too.
	

	6.0
	Head Teacher’s report
	

	6.1
	Bryony did not circulate the usual Head Teacher’s report as it is still too early in the school year for data, progress and impact.  She outlined what had been happening in school this term;
· This half term has been challenging with regard to managing Covid cases amongst children and staff

· The nursery was closed at short notice for one day this week, as all staff were ‘pinged’ and staff were either unwell or unvaccinated.

· However, our attendance has been higher than the Cambs and national averages

· Assessments are being carried out termly and an update will be given at the next meeting

· PiXL tests have just been carried out, and the headline results are above national average, except for writing

· Initial phonics screening in Y2 (delayed due to Covid) was 68% however this is expected to rise

· The school development plan is a work in progress and will be shared at the next meeting.  We are working on the priorities outlined in the SEF.
	

	6.1
	SP noted that it would be good to see the school development plan, and thanked Bryony for the highlights of this half term.
	

	6.2
	Bryony went on to explain that the children are coming back together at lunchtimes, and are able to mix, and be a whole school again.  The first in person assembly was held in the hall with our Harvest Festival, with singing!
Staff had returned with positive attitudes and morale was high.  The children’s behaviour is positive.
	

	6.3
	GT asked whether in person nativity plays were likely to happen this year?  
Bryony was not sure as we have in the last week re-instated masks in corridors; however, some open sessions for prospective parents had been held in the last week.
	

	6.4
	AS asked about the new Beetle class; what has let to the need for a separate class, and how sustainable is this for the future?
Bryony explained that we have 3 children with very high needs, who were not able to obtain places in special schools as they are full.  We are an inclusive school and Beetle class is a specialist provision within our school.

2 of the children are non verbal; we have worked with Highfields to set Beetle class up and have personalised the curriculum to the children’s needs, and tailors to their social and life skills.

Financially, we can sustain this provision for one year; however, it is already starting to have a huge impact on the children.

AS asked if there had been support from the Trust?

Bryony replied that we have been working closely with Highfields.  Bryony invited governors to come and see it in practice.
	

	6.5
	Bryony asked governors to approve pay increments for teachers following their PMR’s – this was approved.
	

	6.6
	Safeguarding update – Our DSL’s have their refresher training this term, and we have an ALT safeguarding review on 4th November.
	

	7.0
	Policy review
	

	7.1
	· Safeguarding Policy 2021, with updated from KCSIE was ratified
· SEND Policy 2021 was ratified
	

	8.0
	Governor visits
	

	8.1
	MS had carried out a governor visit on behaviour before the summer.  Her report was shared with the papers.  MS was impressed by the commitment to positive behaviour shown by staff and children.
	

	8.2
	AS asked whether there were any areas of the behaviour policy that staff were having difficulty with?
MS said she was struck by the clarity and structure provided to staff.

Bryony also added that the three rules were very simple, and if they were broken, children would have a ‘talk time’.  There would be a discussion about pro social and anti social behaviour and what this is.  Consequences would be educational, and related to the behaviour in question.
	

	9.0
	Any other business
	

	9.1
	The date for the next meeting will be Tuesday 14th December 2021.  Further dates will be set and circulated by LW.
	

	9.2
	Mary Sweeney agreed to take on the role of Pupil Premium governor.
	

	9.3
	SP was really pleased to see Natalie Lewis representing the school at the recent arts & culture meeting at the Babylon Gallery.  She was really pleased that IOE were getting involved and being such an outward facing school.
	

	9.4
	Bryony will circulate a timetable for governor visits for this term.
	

	10.0

10.1
	Items for future agendas

· MR raised the possibility of active transport
	


The meeting closed at 1916
Green – Governor questions/comments
Red - actions
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